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S. Jothinathan 9V1JN

Chairman

During the Opening Plenary, the Conference established the Financial Committee under the chairmanship of S. Jothinathan 9V1JN.  The Committee met on 14 October 2009, with all participants invited to attend.

The Committee considered the Report of the Directors, Document No. 09/XIV/005, the Joint formal Report by the Past and Present Secretaries, Document No. 09/XIV/008, and the draft budget submitted by the Secretary and the Directors, and a summary of accounts presented by the Secretary.

After discussion of the issues raised in the Director’s Report, the Committee decided to recommend that the Conference resolve as follows:

“Taking into account the following:

(a)
almost none of the expenses IARU Region 3 are incurred in US dollars;

(b)
it is desirable to avoid any unnecessary exchanges of currency;

(c)
 it is desirable to present the accounts in the currency in which the funds are held, and 

(d)
it is possible to convert the present subscription rate expressed in US dollars to Yen at today’s rate of exchange to neither increase nor decrease the subscription rate,

it is resolved that the subscription rate for the year commencing 1 June 2010 and each year thereafter shall be fixed in Japanese yen as follows:

Number of transmitting members

Rate per each transmitting member

1 to 5,000 




65 Yen

5,001 to 10,000



40 Yen

10,001 and above



11 Yen

With a minimum subscription of 2,300 Yen per year, payable only as a single payment of 6,900 Yen for 3 years subscription.”

The Committee then considered the budget which is annexed to this Report, and after consideration the Committee:

(a)
 agreed to recommend to the Conference the adoption of the budget as submitted, 

(b)
but on the basis that it be converted to Yen before 1 June 2010 at such rate of exchange as is considered by the Directors to be appropriate after taking such expert advice as they consider necessary,

(c)
 such budget when converted to Yen to be distributed to member societies, 

(d)
in making this recommendation the Committee draws the attention of the Conference to the fact that a significant increase in the subscription rate will be essential at the next Conference, 

(e)
accordingly Committee recommends that Directors be requested by the Conference to present to the next Conference their proposal in respect of the subscription rate so that the income of the Region shall at least match the proposed expenditure.

____________________
